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Polling suggests Australians do not want
further aid cuts
By Terence Wood
9 March 2016

As the Turnbull government considers whether it really wants to follow through with the aid
cuts Tony Abbott’s government had planned for next financial year, it may want to take note
of recent public opinion polling – polling that suggests that most Australians no longer think
Australia gives too much aid. The polls in question were three polls run by Essential Media
as part of the survey experiments I blogged about two weeks ago. All of these polls were run
late last  year and drew upon broadly representative samples of  Australians.  While  we
commissioned questions in these polls to learn whether additional information would change
Australians’ views about aid, half of the participants in each poll (the control groups) were
asked a stock-standard question about whether they thought Australia gave too much aid or
not, and weren’t provided the additional information associated with the experiments. In
other words, the questions they were asked were very similar to those that have been asked
about aid in opinion polls over the last few years.

The chart below shows the combined responses from participants in all three polls. As you
can see, respondents who thought Australia gave too much aid were clearly outnumbered by
respondents who thought Australia was giving about the right amount of aid or who thought
Australia was not giving enough.

https://devpolicy.org/numbers-trends-or-norms-what-changes-australians-opinions-about-aid-20160218/
https://devpolicy.org


Page 1 of 1

T h e
difference is statistically significant (p<0.01).  And, although this chart uses combined data
from all  of the three surveys’ control groups, the same, statistically significant, finding
exists for each individual survey. (The same finding also exists for each of the treatment
groups – those groups that were provided with additional information on aid giving.)

Even  amongst  Coalition  supporters  there  wasn’t  a  clear  preference  for  further  cuts:
amongst Coalition supporters the proportion of respondents who thought Australia gave too
much aid was nearly identical to the proportion who didn’t.

If the data emerging from the opinion polls we conducted last year are correct (and we have
no reason to think they are not), Australians’ enthusiasm for aid cuts has waned. There is
little reason to think Australians want aid cut again.
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